PPCMA Update 01-14-08

Dear PPCMA Members:

First, PPCMA has received many inquiries concerning the upcoming PPOA Board of Directors election and the candidates that are running. In an effort to better understand the position of the individual candidates on various important issues, PPCMA has submitted a list of 11 questions to each candidate, and asked for responses by January 27th. The responses, some of which have already been received, will be consolidated exactly as written into a single document, so that PPCMA members may see exactly how the candidates respond. Hopefully, this will provide some meaningful insight to you, upon which an informed decision can be made. If you wish to view the list of Questions and the letter of transmittal, please use the web link below. 

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/2008_Board_Candidate_Q_A.doc
Infrastructure Committee (01/11/08)

The meeting began with a presentation of a Capital Equipment Request from Mitch Tyra for a Street Sweeper.  Mr. Tyra informed the committee that the street sweeper Pecan acquired a number of years ago has never really been functional, and apparently is unsafe to use.  This item was included in the approved 2008 Capital Budget in the amount of $20,000.  Several options were discussed, new versus used equipment, and several bids were presented to the committee.  The lower of the two bids for a new unit came from Rental One at $18,702.  Mr. Tyra was questioned as to the need for and utilization of such a unit.  He explained that as opposed to two or three people being sent to sweep the bridge, circles, or parking lots, it would be more efficient to have a street sweeper unit.  Given the growth planned for Pecan, and the still pending shoulder treatment work, it also made sense to the committee to acquire the unit at this time.  A motion to recommend purchasing the unit was passed by the committee.  This will now go to the Finance Committee before going to the Board for final approval.  The committee has also requested a review by the committee of all maintenance equipment currently maintained by Pecan be set up in the near future.

Mr. Tyra then advised the committee that he is still waiting for some replacement street signs to complete that project.  No final costs were presented for review at this time.

The Fuel Station/Taxiway Bridge was then discussed.  A verbal report by a structural engineer has been received with a written report still pending.  Thus far, Mr. Tyra reported that the engineer has determined that the concrete consists of two layers of reinforced concrete over a road base covered substructure.  Pecan should have the load rating shortly, perhaps eliminating the need to replace the bridge.

The committee then reviewed the road inspections done by the committee members with regard to cracks and shoulder treatment needs.  The results are still being compiled into one final report for presentation to management for their use in the budget preparation process.  Road displacement surveys are also still being planned by the committee.

It was noted that new Community Maps will be included in the February edition of the Columns.  Several new streets and some street name corrections will be included in this printing.

Lastly, the committee reviewed its recommendations for the proposed change to the Rules and Regulations regarding Drainage Easements.  Several recommendations for further changes were made, and the committee tabled any action on this item pending further review by the committee members. 

The meeting then adjourned.

Special PPOA Board of Directors Meeting (01-14-08)

This special meeting was convened by President Gary Guffey at 10 am, with all Directors present. Three items were voted upon as follows.

First, a change was made to the Election Rules, specifically 15.4, which had required that the ballots be opened the afternoon before an election, for the purpose of voter verification. This change will now give the Election Chairman the option to open the ballots the morning of the election, if so desired. This change was approved unanimously.

Second, unanimous approval of the 2008 Election Committee Roster and official judge positions were approved. Ralph Andreas will serve as Sr. Judge and Joe Westover as Assistant Sr. Judge. Lloyd Jones, Bob Ziemski and Mary Morgan will also be Judges. Marv Jensen is the Election Committee Chairman.

Third, placement of language on the March Ballot to modify the By-laws to allow for funding of the PP VFD&EMS was unanimously approved, along with language to allow the voters to decide on a $10 per month dedicated assessment for only PP VFD&EMS. To view the actual ballot that was approved for inclusion in the March election, please use the web link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/VFD_EMS_2008_Ballot.pdf
Please note that you will only vote on this initiative as a combined program, requiring only one vote per dues paying membership. The single vote will either approve or disapprove both the By-laws amendment AND the $10 dedicated assessment on a combined basis. (PPCMA fully supports the Board's decision to vote this two step initiative as a single item.)

It was noted that an opportunity will be provided at the Fire Station for PPOA members to ask questions, learn more about Fire and EMS and tour the facility. A date will be forthcoming (see below). All PPOA communications venues will now go into gear to promote this initiative.

After the vote was taken, PPCMA Advisory Council Member Dan White stated that PPCMA views this board approval as truly monumental. He applauded Gary Guffey, and the Board, for their leadership in bringing this initiative forward to all PPOA members for a vote. Dan added that PPCMA fully endorses this initiative, and will do all that it can to promote passage.

The meeting then adjourned.


Fire Department News by Chief Dave Raffa

This month you will be receiving a very important Ballot from the PPOA for you to commit a $10 assessment designated for the PPVFD & EMS. Those of you who are currently donating $10 per month per assessed lot will have no changes to your monthly PPOA bill. We have requested this Ballot and your support in order to adequately fund the Pecan Emergency Services. On February 9th at 10:00 AM at the Fire Station, we will host a Town Hall Meeting and Open House to address any questions or concerns you may have. Should you have any questions or concerns and cannot make the meeting, please email pecanfire@charterinternet.com or call 817-573-1643 and we will be happy to answer them. This is a crucial commitment for our existence. The PPVFD, by virtue of our ISO certification, provides low homeowners insurance premiums compared to unprotected communities. Your savings may be up to $1,200 per year. We are requesting that you share in this savings with us to ensure the financial stability of Pecan Emergency Services. It is critical that this Ballot pass by a 66 2/3 majority! PLEASE VOTE to APPROVE!

I would like to welcome the new members of the PPVFD. Sterling Randolph, Winston Polley and Patrick Donowho are new members of the Fire Police. Trey Porter, Ian Kelly and Dustin Huggins are experienced firefighters who recently joined. Our new Junior Firefighter members are Tyler Adams and Austin Doughty. We now have 37 Volunteers on the PPVFD. This is the most members we have had in our existence and the most experienced! This past year we ran 150 Emergency calls with no injuries. We have had the best safety record in Hood County for the 13 years.

Congratulations to PPVFD Firefighters Russell Neely, Stephen Foster, Greg Hough and Michael Honea for achieving Advanced Firefighter Certification. Congratulations to Firefighter David Raffa for graduating from the Weatherford College Fire Academy as Valedictorian and achieving state certification. These PPVFD Volunteer Firefighters have taken the initiative to be more proficient in their skills with certification for the benefit of the PPVFD and our community.

Thank you to Pecan Foods for their recent contribution of $864 for 1% of grocery purchases during the 4th quarter of 2007. Thank you for shopping at Pecan Foods.

Finally, Thank You to all who financially support the Pecan Emergency Services on a monthly basis! With 100% Pecan member participation of a $10 monthly assessment contribution, we will be financially stable to continue to provide 5 minute response time with Paramedics and experienced firefighters utilizing the best equipment! This translates to saving lives and preserving property! Fires can be the most devastating experience a family can experience in losing personal effecting which cannot be replaced! No one can place a value on a life! In emergency services, minutes can be the difference between life and death! Minutes in fire response can mean the difference between saving a house and it personal property, or losing it! Due to the shortage of volunteer Paramedics, we pay Paramedics to be at the fire station 24/7. The PPVFD is totally staffed by volunteers! The Fire and EMS Chiefs are also volunteer! 

Finally, PPCMA would like to commend Pecan Fire Chief Dave Raffa on successfully navigating through the difficult process of getting a $10 Dedicated Fire & EMS Assessment initiative on the upcoming membership ballot. Mr. Raffa has come a very long way since he initially proposed the concept back in October, was subsequently fired for having done so, then reinstated, then turned down by the PPOA By-laws Committee, etc. Our hats go off to you, Chief Raffa! Thanks for hanging in there!

PPCMA further wishes to commend the PPOA Board of Directors, in particular Gary Guffey and his clear leadership, for working to see that the right thing ultimately got done regarding this initiative. Now, PPCMA sincerely hopes that the voters of Pecan Plantation will speak with a united voice and pass this critical initiative, thereby ensuring the long term viability of Pecan Plantation Emergency Services. 

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
Kate Dodd
John Gehring
Steve Haines
Ray Stallings
Dan White
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